
COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE -  FEBRUARY 19, 2007 

MARTIN GROVE ROAD AND BELLONA STREET 
PEDESTRIAN SIGNAL ACTIVATION 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works recommends: 
 
That the Inactivation Pedestrian Signal at Martin Grove Road and Bellona Street be activated as 
soon as possible. 
 
Economic Impact 
 
There is no additional impact to the Capital Budget to activate the Pedestrian Signal at its current 
location.  There will be routine maintenance costs for signal operation that is captured in the 
annual Operating Budget. 

Purpose 

To seek Council approval to energize the now installed Pedestrian Signal at the above referred 
location. 

Background - Analysis and Options 

A Pedestrian Signal has recently been installed on the north side of Bellona Street at Martin 
Grove Road, opposite Father Ermanno Bulfon District Park.  (See Attachment No. 2). 
 
The project was approved by Council as part of the 2005 Capital Budget and was constructed in 
the Summer 2006. 
 
Staff reported on the implications and costs of relocating the Pedestrian Signal in September 
2006.  A copy of Item 59, Report No. 43, of Committee of the Whole as approved by Council is 
enclosed as Attachment No. 1 for reference. 
 
Electrical Safety Agency (ESA) inspections are now complete and PowerStream Inc. has made 
the necessary electrical supply connections.  Only minor site works and the pavement markings 
that were delayed since Fall 2006, need to be completed.  This will occur in Spring 2007, with 
return to good weather conditions. 
 
Staff note that no school crossing guards are impacted with these works and that there are no 
traffic calming measures on Martin Grove Road in the immediate area. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 
 
This traffic study is consistent with Vaughan Vision 2007 as to identify and implement innovative 
traffic management alternatives to improve general traffic safety (1.1.3). 
 
This report is consistent with the priorities previously set by Council. 

Conclusion 

Based on previous report(s) and various studies, it is appropriate to now activate the Pedestrian 
Signal at the intersection of Martin Grove Road and Bellona Street. 



 

 

Attachments 

1. Council Extract – September 25, 2006 
2. Location Map 

Report prepared by: 

Gary Carroll, P. Eng., Director of Engineering Services, ext. 3101 
Mike Dokman, Supervisor, Traffic Engineering, ext. 3118 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
 
 
 
 
Bill Robinson, P. Eng. Gary Carroll, P. Eng. 
Commissioner of Engineering and Public Works Director of Engineering Services 
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